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It is the mission of the Foundation to partner with nonprofits to 
improve the quality of life for families and communities, in places 
where O’Neill family members live. 
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Letter from the CEO 
 

 

 
After visiting all of the O’Neill Foundation grantmaking geographies throughout the past year, I have 
been thinking a lot about the similarities across our communities. At the forefront of every 
discussion I had in each of these communities was one striking similarity – the challenge for 

family members to take care of one another and meet their basic needs, whether with grantee 
organizations, peer foundations, or other community stakeholders.  

 
There is a reporting tool that United Way Worldwide developed which is called ALICE. ALICE is an 
acronym for Asset Limited, Income Constrained, and Employed. ALICE is a hardworking member 

of the community who is employed yet does not earn enough to afford a bare-bones household 
budget of housing, child care, food, transportation, and health care. While there is not currently an 
ALICE report for every one of our communities there is information available for these communities: 
Hawaii Island, New York City, Cleveland/Cuyahoga County, Orlando, Baltimore and Anne Arundel 

County. Interestingly, while Cleveland has the highest poverty rate compared to each of these other 
communities (36%) that number increases to 46% if you include ALICE households. Conversely, 
Hawaii County has one of the lowest poverty rates at 15% but jumps up to 55% for ALICE 
households.  

 
Through our responsive grantmaking, the new 2Gen strategy, and our NextGen grantmaking 
programs, we have a great opportunity to strengthen support for families in each of your 
communities. I am pleased to share some of these stories through our 2016 Annual report 

that is accessible through the link below.  

 

Click HERE to access the 2016 Annual Report!  
 

 
Speaking of communities, if your home community is not in our current list of eligible geographies 
and you have lived there for at least three years and would like to open it for grantmaking, please 
speak to your family branch Trustee. Then, I will be happy to discuss next steps for introducing our 
responsive grantmaking program in your community.  
 

Happy Spring! 

Leslie Perkul, President & CEO O’Neill 
 
 

  

http://www.oneillfdn.org/CMSPages/GetFile.aspx?nodeguid=1756f7a6-7b8b-4323-b932-9a732734427f&lang=en-US


 
 

 

The Website’s Fresh Look  
 

We received feedback from (8) family members regarding the new website and we’re excited to share 
the following mockups (homepage & about us page). The purpose of these mockups is to provide a 
look at the “visual” content of the website (ie: general design, layout, fonts, and colors).  
 

In the next steps of our process, interested family members will be invited to review the website’s 
updated content and images, experience the site, and let us know what else can be improved before 
“going live”.  
 
It’s not too late to get involved!  
Email mcorrado@oneill-foundation.org if you’d like to participate in the content review mid-May. 
 
 

 
 

 

What’s Next for the Logo?  
 

During the April Trustee meeting, a decision was made 
to move forward with a logo redesign. 
 
We welcome your participation in the process which will 
begin upon completion of the website redesign. 
 
Email mcorrado@oneill-foundation.org if you would like 
to be involved. 

mailto:mcorrado@oneill-foundation.org
mailto:mcorrado@oneill-foundation.org


 
 

 

NEXTGEN UPDATES  
 

 
 
 

 

  



 
 

 

NEXTGEN VOICES  
 

 

A reflection piece written by Molly McShane 
 
 
For almost two years now, I’ve been involved with Resource Generation, a group that organizes 

young people ages 18-35 with inherited wealth, high incomes, and/or family philanthropy vehicles.  

I stepped into leadership in the New York City chapter and help organize quarterly Family 
Philanthropy Dinners. At these dinners, young people get together to talk about our involvement in 
our family foundations or family’s donor-advised funds - what types of issues we fund, how we fund 

them, and how we can support one another in encouraging our foundations to be as impactful as 
possible. It has been a great space to connect with other young people with varying types of 
family philanthropy vehicles to talk about a subject that often feels isolating or confusing! 

 

In that context, I decided to attend Resource 
Generation’s Transforming Philanthropy Conference  
this March in Pomona, California. The conference 
brought together young people involved in family 
philanthropy or who have high net wealth, as well as 
people in the money management world, nonprofits, 
community organizers, and staff at social justice funds 
and foundations. We talked about statistics around 

philanthropy - for example, we learned that if 1% of 
Planned Parenthood’s funding went to women of color 
led organizations, it would currently eclipse all current 
funding to those organizations. We also learned that 

less than one third of 1% of global philanthropy goes 
to support indigenous or native causes. We also 
covered family fundraising, big check-writing, and 
money management! 

 

…Embracing the simple joy of being in a 
relationship built on trust and compassion 
can help guide our philanthropy and make it a 
space of collaboration, autonomy, and 
systems change guided by the strength of the 
most underserved in our communities. 
 



 
 

 

In one of the most resonant panels for me, we heard from Resource Generation members about how 

they’ve leveraged their privilege and resources to fund movements. For example, one individual 
talked about making a 0% interest loan to an immigrant justice organization in Arizona so that they 
could buy a small building to headquarter their work and serve as a community center. Another 
member talked about the process of organizing the Next Generation of his family foundation – much 

like we’re in the process of doing!  

 

Karen Pittelman (shown on the left, along with Iimay Ho, center, 
executive director of Resource Generation, and Gabriel Foster, 
right, executive director of the Trans Justice Funding Project), a 
former Resource Generation member who co-authored the book 
“Creating Change Through Family Philanthropy: The Next 
Generation,” spoke about her experience starting the Trans Justice 

Funding Project then handing over decision-making power to 
transgender individuals from the communities the project funds. 
Karen’s workshop highlighted an important theme to the conference 
– talking about money can feel hard, but it doesn’t have to be! 

While it is important to challenge ourselves to give boldly to 

fund amazing work, it is also important to center love and 
relationship and the joy of redistribution.  

 

Presenter Rajiv Khanna from Thousand Currents asked us to consider relationships with grantees 
like we consider relationships with family members or loved ones. Would we ask the same thing of 
loved ones we have relationships with that we do of our grantees? Ultimately, embracing the simple 
joy of being in a relationship built on trust and compassion can help guide our philanthropy and make 
it a space of collaboration, autonomy, and systems change guided by the strength of the most 
underserved in our communities. 

 

Please feel free to reach out to me (mollymcshane80@gmail.com) with any questions about the 
Conference or Resource Generation; I’m happy to talk more about both with anyone and especially 
my younger cousins!  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

DEEP IMPACT GRANTMAKNG 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Case You Missed It… 
 
TWO GENERATIONS. ONE FUTURE.   

On February 5th, O’Neill family members joined Ascend at the Aspen Institute for a webinar 
to discuss how 2Gen will apply to the Foundation’s new strategy work.  
 
CHECK OUT THE RECORDING! 
 

 
JUNE 
June 18 | O’Neill Foundation Trustee Meeting 
 

SEPTEMBER  
September 16 - 17 | O’Neill Foundation Trustee Meeting 

 
DECEMBER  

December 10 | O’Neill Foundation Trustee Meeting 

2018 IMPORTANT DATES 

https://vimeo.com/254537374/4f6cb6fcb8
https://vimeo.com/254537374/4f6cb6fcb8

